
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Dear churches and Praying friends,  October 2023 

As we have therefore opportunity, let us do good unto all men, 
especially unto them who are of the household of faith. (Galatians 6:10) 

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ.  We trust this letter finds you rejoicing in the 

promises of God and serving him continually.  We certainly thank God for your continued support of the 

ministry here in Bulgaria.  We think about you and pray for you often.  Certainly, the heavenly father has you 

also on his mind.  He is not unfaithful to forget your work and service to his son, Jesus.   

I would like to share a few pictures of the ministry here.   

Our chief work is in the village churches where we preach on 

a weekly basis.  We had eight people saved and baptized 

this year, due to the national pastors serving faithfully.   

As you know, each winter we distribute one hundred pounds 

of flour and five liters of cooking oil to each family in the 

churches here.  This past winter the total amount was over 

76 tons of flour.  In a place and time where there is little work 

to be found the flour and oil are a tremendous blessing! 
 

For over twenty years we have been feeding children in the village 

churches. Recently there was a young lady that came to a prayer 

meeting and got saved.  She said “when was little she used to eat 

at the church and would watch the others pray over the food, but 

she never prayed herself until that day when she asked Jesus to 

save her”.  We thank God for the seeds sown in the hearts of these 

children which continue to bear fruit. 
 

We continue to print and hand bind Bulgarian and Turkish New Testaments.  These are distributed free of 

charge throughout Bulgaria.  Also, we are working on putting the Turkish Bible on the internet both in text form 

and audio.  Currently, a reliable translation of the gospel of John can be listened to by Turkish speaker’s 

worldwide, and has been heard over a thousand times.  

In the village of Avren we continue to work on our church ministry building.  The Bible work room is finished, 

along with one room where we meet for church.  The main room for the church, and the kitchen remain 

unfinished, but slowly, the work continues.  

All this is by, through, and for the good God that we serve.  

Please continue to pray for us in this ministry that we might 

reach as many as we can with the gospel, and so that 

Christ would receive the worship of those he died for.  

In Christ, 

Zachary LeFevre 

 

Sent from:  Prayer Baptist Church, 855 Edwin Westland, MI 48185 

Support & Mailing Address:  Charity Baptist Mission, P.O. Box 692 Bristol, TN 37621 
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“...speaking the truth in love…” 
 Eph. 4:15 

“...thy word 
is truth.” 
   Jn 17:17 

Baptist 


